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EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 

Town staff worked with NewGen Strategies & Solutions and Davenport & Company LLC to update the 2021 

Water and Sewer rate study to account for increases due to inflation, human capital, and an overhaul of the 

Capital Improvement Program for the Town’s Water and Sewer Utility. NewGen and Davenport presented 

their recommendations to the Town Council during a work session on May 9, 2023. The goal of the study 

was to recommend rates that would allow the Town to address the capital needs of the system while 

maintaining compliance with the adopted cash balance and debt service coverage ratio policies.  

 

BACKGROUND 
 

The rate study factored in current and projected operating expenses, available cash balances, and 

anticipated capital projects. The 2024 – 2029 Capital Improvement Program (CIP) for Water and Sewer totals 

$80.2 million. The study showed that the required increase in rates for FY 2024 was 25% for Water and 22% 

for Sewer. The increase in a monthly bill for minimum usage will be $4.37 and the increase for a median 

user (3,000 gallons per month) will be $8.37. 
 

NewGen provided the following comparison chart for monthly bills: 

 

Council Meeting Date: June 13, 2023 

Agenda Title: Public Hearing: Water and Sewer Rates, effective July 1, 2023 

Requested Action: Adopt Ordinance 2023-04 to establish Water and Sewer Rates, effective 

July 1, 2023 

Department / Agency Lead: Finance / Budget 

Staff Lead: Stephanie Miller, Finance Director 
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The following Water and Sewer rates are proposed, effective July 1, 2023: 

 

 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

 

Staff recommends that Council adopt Ordinance 2023-05 to set the proposed Water and Sewer rates, 

effective July 1, 2023. 

 

Service Level/Policy Impact 

The adoption of the ordinance establishes water and sewer rates, effective July 1, 2023. The proposed rates 

will be factored into the budget for FY 2024 and will enable the Town to fund the Water and Sewer operating 

budget and year 1 of the 2024-209 CIP. 

 

Fiscal Impact 

The proposed rates represent the first year of a multi-year recommendation from NewGen and Davenport 

for rate increases through FY 2029. 

 

Legal Impact 

Water and Sewer rates may be increased only after holding a duly advertised public hearing as prescribed 

by Virginia Code § 15.2-107. 
 

 


